
ADDENDUM 
 

Lake Greenlane Reservior 
 

 
 
 
 
Notice to affected dischargers of TMDL, June 3, 2003 
 
The Department received no comments to this notice  
 
 



Lee Park, Suite 6010 
555 North Lane 

Conshohocken, PA  19428 
June 3, 2003 

 
Southeast Regional Office Phone:   610-832-6130 
 Fax:       610-832-6133 
 
Mr. William Nester 
Upper Montgomery Joint Authority 
P.O. Box 6 
Pennsburg, PA   18073-0006 
 
Dear Mr. Nester: 
 
 The Department of Environmental Protection (Department) is completing a Total Maximum 
Daily Load (TMDL) Report for the Green Lane Reservoir.  The current report is significantly different 
from the draft report that you may be familiar with.  The draft report that was public noticed did not 
represent any impact to NPDES point source dischargers, such as your facility.  However, since the 
revised report requires reductions in phosphorus contributions from your facility, the Department is 
providing this opportunity for your review. 
 

It is important that you review the revised report which is available through our website 
(http://www.dep.state.pa.us/watermanagement_apps/tmdl/).  Select “Green Lane Reservoir” under the 
dropdown for “Select by TMDL Name.”  
 

Any requirements in the final TMDL for reductions in phosphorus loads from NPDES point 
source dischargers will be implemented in your next permit renewal.  This notice is being given to 
inform you in advance of this proposed new requirement, to solicit your comments on the TMDL, and to 
allow time for you to develop a plan to ensure compliance with the new phosphorus limit prior to it 
being placed in your NPDES permit.  Comments received within 30 days of the date of this letter will be 
considered in finalizing the TMDL report. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 610-832-6094. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jenifer Fields, P.E. 
Chief, Permits Section 
Water Management 

 
Re 30 (GJC03)140-4



Lee Park, Suite 6010 
555 North Lane 

Conshohocken, PA  19428 
June 3, 2003 

 
Southeast Regional Office Phone:   610-832-6130 
 Fax:       610-832-6133 
 
Mr. Toni Hemerka 
Baily Borough 
P.O. Box 217 
Baily, PA   19503 
 
Dear Mr. Hemerka: 
 
 The Department of Environmental Protection (Department) is completing a Total Maximum 
Daily Load (TMDL) Report for the Green Lane Reservoir.  The current report is significantly different 
from the draft report that you may be familiar with.  The draft report that was public noticed did not 
represent any impact to NPDES point source dischargers, such as your facility.  However, since the 
revised report requires reductions in phosphorus contributions from your facility, the Department is 
providing this opportunity for your review. 
 

It is important that you review the revised report which is available through our website 
(http://www.dep.state.pa.us/watermanagement_apps/tmdl/).  Select “Green Lane Reservoir” under the 
dropdown for “Select by TMDL Name.”  
 

Any requirements in the final TMDL for reductions in phosphorus loads from NPDES point 
source dischargers will be implemented in your next permit renewal.  This notice is being given to 
inform you in advance of this proposed new requirement, to solicit your comments on the TMDL, and to 
allow time for you to develop a plan to ensure compliance with the new phosphorus limit prior to it 
being placed in your NPDES permit.  Comments received within 30 days of the date of this letter will be 
considered in finalizing the TMDL report. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 610-832-6094. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jenifer Fields, P.E. 
Chief, Permits Section 
Water Management 

 
Re 30 (GJC03)140-4



Lee Park, Suite 6010 
555 North Lane 

Conshohocken, PA  19428 
June 3, 2003 

 
Southeast Regional Office Phone:   610-832-6130 
 Fax:       610-832-6133 
 
Mr. Dave Raedler 
East Greenville Borough Water Department 
P.O. Box 128 
East Greenville, PA   18041-128 
 
Dear Mr. Raedler: 
 
 The Department of Environmental Protection (Department) is completing a Total Maximum 
Daily Load (TMDL) Report for the Green Lane Reservoir.  The current report is significantly different 
from the draft report that you may be familiar with.  The draft report that was public noticed did not 
represent any impact to NPDES point source dischargers, such as your facility.  However, since the 
revised report requires reductions in phosphorus contributions from your facility, the Department is 
providing this opportunity for your review. 
 

It is important that you review the revised report which is available through our website 
(http://www.dep.state.pa.us/watermanagement_apps/tmdl/).  Select “Green Lane Reservoir” under the 
dropdown for “Select by TMDL Name.”  
 

Any requirements in the final TMDL for reductions in phosphorus loads from NPDES point 
source dischargers will be implemented in your next permit renewal.  This notice is being given to 
inform you in advance of this proposed new requirement, to solicit your comments on the TMDL, and to 
allow time for you to develop a plan to ensure compliance with the new phosphorus limit prior to it 
being placed in your NPDES permit.  Comments received within 30 days of the date of this letter will be 
considered in finalizing the TMDL report. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 610-832-6094. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jenifer Fields, P.E. 
Chief, Permits Section 
Water Management 

 
Re 30 (GJC03)140-4



Lee Park, Suite 6010 
555 North Lane 

Conshohocken, PA  19428 
June 3, 2003 

 
Southeast Regional Office Phone:   610-832-6130 
 Fax:       610-832-6133 
 
Mr. Dave Rittenhouse 
(Hereford Estates MHP) 
Berks Property, Inc. 
2620 Egypt Road 
Norristown, PA  19403 
 
Dear Mr. Rittenhouse: 
 
 The Department of Environmental Protection (Department) is completing a Total Maximum 
Daily Load (TMDL) Report for the Green Lane Reservoir.  The current report is significantly different 
from the draft report that you may be familiar with.  The draft report that was public noticed did not 
represent any impact to NPDES point source dischargers, such as your facility.  However, since the 
revised report requires reductions in phosphorus contributions from your facility, the Department is 
providing this opportunity for your review. 
 

It is important that you review the revised report which is available through our website 
(http://www.dep.state.pa.us/watermanagement_apps/tmdl/).  Select “Green Lane Reservoir” under the 
dropdown for “Select by TMDL Name.”  
 

Any requirements in the final TMDL for reductions in phosphorus loads from NPDES point 
source dischargers will be implemented in your next permit renewal.  This notice is being given to 
inform you in advance of this proposed new requirement, to solicit your comments on the TMDL, and to 
allow time for you to develop a plan to ensure compliance with the new phosphorus limit prior to it 
being placed in your NPDES permit.  Comments received within 30 days of the date of this letter will be 
considered in finalizing the TMDL report. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 610-832-6094. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jenifer Fields, P.E. 
Chief, Permits Section 
Water Management 

 
Re 30 (GJC03)140-4



Lee Park, Suite 6010 
555 North Lane 

Conshohocken, PA  19428 
June 3, 2003 

 
Southeast Regional Office Phone:   610-832-6130 
 Fax:       610-832-6133 
 
Mr. Dave Rittenhouse 
(Mountain Village MHP) 
Berks Property, Inc. 
2620 Egypt Road 
Norristown, PA  19403 
 
Dear Mr. Rittenhouse: 
 
 The Department of Environmental Protection (Department) is completing a Total Maximum 
Daily Load (TMDL) Report for the Green Lane Reservoir.  The current report is significantly different 
from the draft report that you may be familiar with.  The draft report that was public noticed did not 
represent any impact to NPDES point source dischargers, such as your facility.  However, since the 
revised report requires reductions in phosphorus contributions from your facility, the Department is 
providing this opportunity for your review. 
 

It is important that you review the revised report which is available through our website 
(http://www.dep.state.pa.us/watermanagement_apps/tmdl/).  Select “Green Lane Reservoir” under the 
dropdown for “Select by TMDL Name.”  
 

Any requirements in the final TMDL for reductions in phosphorus loads from NPDES point 
source dischargers will be implemented in your next permit renewal.  This notice is being given to 
inform you in advance of this proposed new requirement, to solicit your comments on the TMDL, and to 
allow time for you to develop a plan to ensure compliance with the new phosphorus limit prior to it 
being placed in your NPDES permit.  Comments received within 30 days of the date of this letter will be 
considered in finalizing the TMDL report. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 610-832-6094. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jenifer Fields, P.E. 
Chief, Permits Section 
Water Management 

 
Re 30 (GJC03)140-4



Lee Park, Suite 6010 
555 North Lane 

Conshohocken, PA  19428 
June 3, 2003 

 
Southeast Regional Office Phone:   610-832-6130 
 Fax:       610-832-6133 
 
Mr. Louis Newett 
Knoll, Inc. 
P.O. Box 157 
East Greenville, PA   18041 
 
Dear Mr. Newett: 
 
 The Department of Environmental Protection (Department) is completing a Total Maximum 
Daily Load (TMDL) Report for the Green Lane Reservoir.  The current report is significantly different 
from the draft report that you may be familiar with.  The draft report that was public noticed did not 
represent any impact to NPDES point source dischargers, such as your facility.  However, since the 
revised report requires reductions in phosphorus contributions from your facility, the Department is 
providing this opportunity for your review. 
 

It is important that you review the revised report which is available through our website 
(http://www.dep.state.pa.us/watermanagement_apps/tmdl/).  Select “Green Lane Reservoir” under the 
dropdown for “Select by TMDL Name.”  
 

Any requirements in the final TMDL for reductions in phosphorus loads from NPDES point 
source dischargers will be implemented in your next permit renewal.  This notice is being given to 
inform you in advance of this proposed new requirement, to solicit your comments on the TMDL, and to 
allow time for you to develop a plan to ensure compliance with the new phosphorus limit prior to it 
being placed in your NPDES permit.  Comments received within 30 days of the date of this letter will be 
considered in finalizing the TMDL report. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 610-832-6094. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jenifer Fields, P.E. 
Chief, Permits Section 
Water Management 

 
Re 30 (GJC03)140-4



Lee Park, Suite 6010 
555 North Lane 

Conshohocken, PA  19428 
June 3, 2003 

 
Southeast Regional Office Phone:   610-832-6130 
 Fax:       610-832-6133 
 
Mr. Gerald Kulp 
Green Hill MHP 
P.O. Box 855 
Pottstown, PA   19464 
 
Dear Mr. Kulp: 
 
 The Department of Environmental Protection (Department) is completing a Total Maximum 
Daily Load (TMDL) Report for the Green Lane Reservoir.  The current report is significantly different 
from the draft report that you may be familiar with.  The draft report that was public noticed did not 
represent any impact to NPDES point source dischargers, such as your facility.  However, since the 
revised report requires reductions in phosphorus contributions from your facility, the Department is 
providing this opportunity for your review. 
 

It is important that you review the revised report which is available through our website 
(http://www.dep.state.pa.us/watermanagement_apps/tmdl/).  Select “Green Lane Reservoir” under the 
dropdown for “Select by TMDL Name.”  
 

Any requirements in the final TMDL for reductions in phosphorus loads from NPDES point 
source dischargers will be implemented in your next permit renewal.  This notice is being given to 
inform you in advance of this proposed new requirement, to solicit your comments on the TMDL, and to 
allow time for you to develop a plan to ensure compliance with the new phosphorus limit prior to it 
being placed in your NPDES permit.  Comments received within 30 days of the date of this letter will be 
considered in finalizing the TMDL report. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 610-832-6094. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jenifer Fields, P.E. 
Chief, Permits Section 
Water Management 

 
Re 30 (GJC03)140-4



Lee Park, Suite 6010 
555 North Lane 

Conshohocken, PA  19428 
June 3, 2003 

 
Southeast Regional Office Phone:   610-832-6130 
 Fax:       610-832-6133 
 
Mr. William Booth 
Brown Printing Company 
668 Gravel Pike 
East Greenville, PA   18041-2199 
 
Dear Mr. Booth: 
 
 The Department of Environmental Protection (Department) is completing a Total Maximum 
Daily Load (TMDL) Report for the Green Lane Reservoir.  The current report is significantly different 
from the draft report that you may be familiar with.  The draft report that was public noticed did not 
represent any impact to NPDES point source dischargers, such as your facility.  However, since the 
revised report requires reductions in phosphorus contributions from your facility, the Department is 
providing this opportunity for your review. 
 

It is important that you review the revised report which is available through our website 
(http://www.dep.state.pa.us/watermanagement_apps/tmdl/).  Select “Green Lane Reservoir” under the 
dropdown for “Select by TMDL Name.”  
 

Any requirements in the final TMDL for reductions in phosphorus loads from NPDES point 
source dischargers will be implemented in your next permit renewal.  This notice is being given to 
inform you in advance of this proposed new requirement, to solicit your comments on the TMDL, and to 
allow time for you to develop a plan to ensure compliance with the new phosphorus limit prior to it 
being placed in your NPDES permit.  Comments received within 30 days of the date of this letter will be 
considered in finalizing the TMDL report. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 610-832-6094. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jenifer Fields, P.E. 
Chief, Permits Section 
Water Management 

 
Re 30 (GJC03)140-4



Lee Park, Suite 6010 
555 North Lane 

Conshohocken, PA  19428 
June 3, 2003 

 
Southeast Regional Office Phone:   610-832-6130 
 Fax:       610-832-6133 
 
Ms. Janet Shaw 
Strawberry Family Restaurant 
3773 Layfield Road, Route 663 
Pennsburg, PA   18073 
 
Dear Ms. Shaw: 
 
 The Department of Environmental Protection (Department) is completing a Total Maximum 
Daily Load (TMDL) Report for the Green Lane Reservoir.  The current report is significantly different 
from the draft report that you may be familiar with.  The draft report that was public noticed did not 
represent any impact to NPDES point source dischargers, such as your facility.  However, since the 
revised report requires reductions in phosphorus contributions from your facility, the Department is 
providing this opportunity for your review. 
 

It is important that you review the revised report which is available through our website 
(http://www.dep.state.pa.us/watermanagement_apps/tmdl/).  Select “Green Lane Reservoir” under the 
dropdown for “Select by TMDL Name.”  
 

Any requirements in the final TMDL for reductions in phosphorus loads from NPDES point 
source dischargers will be implemented in your next permit renewal.  This notice is being given to 
inform you in advance of this proposed new requirement, to solicit your comments on the TMDL, and to 
allow time for you to develop a plan to ensure compliance with the new phosphorus limit prior to it 
being placed in your NPDES permit.  Comments received within 30 days of the date of this letter will be 
considered in finalizing the TMDL report. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 610-832-6094. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jenifer Fields, P.E. 
Chief, Permits Section 
Water Management 

 
Re 30 (GJC03)140-4



Lee Park, Suite 6010 
555 North Lane 

Conshohocken, PA  19428 
June 3, 2003 

 
Southeast Regional Office Phone:   610-832-6130 
 Fax:       610-832-6133 
 
Mr. David Rittenhouse 
(Woodland MHP) 
Berks Property, Inc. 
2620 Egypt Road 
Norristown, PA  19403 
 
Dear Mr. Rittenhouse: 
 
 The Department of Environmental Protection (Department) is completing a Total Maximum 
Daily Load (TMDL) Report for the Green Lane Reservoir.  The current report is significantly different 
from the draft report that you may be familiar with.  The draft report that was public noticed did not 
represent any impact to NPDES point source dischargers, such as your facility.  However, since the 
revised report requires reductions in phosphorus contributions from your facility, the Department is 
providing this opportunity for your review. 
 

It is important that you review the revised report which is available through our website 
(http://www.dep.state.pa.us/watermanagement_apps/tmdl/).  Select “Green Lane Reservoir” under the 
dropdown for “Select by TMDL Name.”  
 

Any requirements in the final TMDL for reductions in phosphorus loads from NPDES point 
source dischargers will be implemented in your next permit renewal.  This notice is being given to 
inform you in advance of this proposed new requirement, to solicit your comments on the TMDL, and to 
allow time for you to develop a plan to ensure compliance with the new phosphorus limit prior to it 
being placed in your NPDES permit.  Comments received within 30 days of the date of this letter will be 
considered in finalizing the TMDL report. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 610-832-6094. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jenifer Fields, P.E. 
Chief, Permits Section 
Water Management 

 
Re 30 (GJC03)140-4



Lee Park, Suite 6010 
555 North Lane 

Conshohocken, PA  19428 
June 3, 2003 

 
Southeast Regional Office Phone:   610-832-6130 
 Fax:       610-832-6133 
 
Mr. William Kalb 
Upper Hanover Perkiomen WWTP 
P.O. Box 205 
East Greenville, PA   18041-0205 
 
Dear Mr. Kalb: 
 
 The Department of Environmental Protection (Department) is completing a Total Maximum 
Daily Load (TMDL) Report for the Green Lane Reservoir.  The current report is significantly different 
from the draft report that you may be familiar with.  The draft report that was public noticed did not 
represent any impact to NPDES point source dischargers, such as your facility.  However, since the 
revised report requires reductions in phosphorus contributions from your facility, the Department is 
providing this opportunity for your review. 
 

It is important that you review the revised report which is available through our website 
(http://www.dep.state.pa.us/watermanagement_apps/tmdl/).  Select “Green Lane Reservoir” under the 
dropdown for “Select by TMDL Name.”  
 

Any requirements in the final TMDL for reductions in phosphorus loads from NPDES point 
source dischargers will be implemented in your next permit renewal.  This notice is being given to 
inform you in advance of this proposed new requirement, to solicit your comments on the TMDL, and to 
allow time for you to develop a plan to ensure compliance with the new phosphorus limit prior to it 
being placed in your NPDES permit.  Comments received within 30 days of the date of this letter will be 
considered in finalizing the TMDL report. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 610-832-6094. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jenifer Fields, P.E. 
Chief, Permits Section 
Water Management 

 
Re 30 (GJC03)140-4



Lee Park, Suite 6010 
555 North Lane 

Conshohocken, PA  19428 
June 3, 2003 

 
Southeast Regional Office Phone:   610-832-6130 
 Fax:       610-832-6133 
 
Mr. Frank Smith 
Upper Perkiomen School District 
201 West 5th Street 
East Greenville, PA   18041 
 
Dear Mr. Smith: 
 
 The Department of Environmental Protection (Department) is completing a Total Maximum 
Daily Load (TMDL) Report for the Green Lane Reservoir.  The current report is significantly different 
from the draft report that you may be familiar with.  The draft report that was public noticed did not 
represent any impact to NPDES point source dischargers, such as your facility.  However, since the 
revised report requires reductions in phosphorus contributions from your facility, the Department is 
providing this opportunity for your review. 
 

It is important that you review the revised report which is available through our website 
(http://www.dep.state.pa.us/watermanagement_apps/tmdl/).  Select “Green Lane Reservoir” under the 
dropdown for “Select by TMDL Name.”  
 

Any requirements in the final TMDL for reductions in phosphorus loads from NPDES point 
source dischargers will be implemented in your next permit renewal.  This notice is being given to 
inform you in advance of this proposed new requirement, to solicit your comments on the TMDL, and to 
allow time for you to develop a plan to ensure compliance with the new phosphorus limit prior to it 
being placed in your NPDES permit.  Comments received within 30 days of the date of this letter will be 
considered in finalizing the TMDL report. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 610-832-6094. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jenifer Fields, P.E. 
Chief, Permits Section 
Water Management 

 
Re 30 (GJC03)140-4



Lee Park, Suite 6010 
555 North Lane 

Conshohocken, PA  19428 
June 3, 2003 

 
Southeast Regional Office Phone:   610-832-6130 
 Fax:       610-832-6133 
 
Ms. Vicki R. Platzer-Schroy 
Washington Township Municipal Authority 
120 Barto Road 
Bally, PA  19503-0421 
 
Dear Ms. Platzer-Schroy: 
 
 The Department of Environmental Protection (Department) is completing a Total Maximum 
Daily Load (TMDL) Report for the Green Lane Reservoir.  The current report is significantly different 
from the draft report that you may be familiar with.  The draft report that was public noticed did not 
represent any impact to NPDES point source dischargers, such as your facility.  However, since the 
revised report requires reductions in phosphorus contributions from your facility, the Department is 
providing this opportunity for your review. 
 

It is important that you review the revised report which is available through our website 
(http://www.dep.state.pa.us/watermanagement_apps/tmdl/).  Select “Green Lane Reservoir” under the 
dropdown for “Select by TMDL Name.”  
 

Any requirements in the final TMDL for reductions in phosphorus loads from NPDES point 
source dischargers will be implemented in your next permit renewal.  This notice is being given to 
inform you in advance of this proposed new requirement, to solicit your comments on the TMDL, and to 
allow time for you to develop a plan to ensure compliance with the new phosphorus limit prior to it 
being placed in your NPDES permit.  Comments received within 30 days of the date of this letter will be 
considered in finalizing the TMDL report. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 610-832-6094. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jenifer Fields, P.E. 
Chief, Permits Section 
Water Management 

 
Re 30 (GJC03)140-4
 


